
 
 

 

NEWS ‘N’ VIEWS 
 “Creating Our Future Through Learning” 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
NAIDOC Week 
Last week at GEPS, our staff and students participated in various indigenous-inspired activities during 
NAIDOC Week. The theme was ‘Always Was, Always Will Be’. Usually celebrations occur in July but due 
to COVID 19, these events had to be postponed to the week starting 8th November. To celebrate, students 
wore colours and read books that reflect the indigenous culture and participated in learning activities and 
games that recognised Aboriginal traditions. Thank you to Mrs Coles for helping teachers organise these 
activities. 
 
Kindergarten 2021 
Our new Kindergarten students for 2021 are half way through their orientation program and we have enjoyed 
getting to know them. It was so lovely to wander into the Kindergarten classrooms and see how settled and 
excited they are to be starting school. We are very much looking forward to them joining us next year. 
 
End of Year Activities 
It is that time of the year when we start planning all of our major assemblies and functions. This year it will 
a little different than previous years for our school. Due to some of the restrictions that still exist related to 
COVID 19, we have had to put on our thinking caps, to try and still have these events for our students, abide 
by regulations, as well as try to have our families involved in some way. 
 
Unfortunately, we are unable to invite parents to these events as it would exceed regulations 
specified by the Department. All our award recipients and their families will receive a special 
memento to commemorate the day. 
 
Christmas Concert 
This will not be going ahead in the traditional way but it will be going ahead. Teachers and students are in 
the process of planning a special surprise for families. Details will be revealed in the coming weeks. 
 
Sports Assembly 
The date for this will be Friday 4th December from 2pm. Mr Travica will present awards to recognise students 
who have gained sporting achievements this year.  
 
Presentation Day Assembly 
Our big end-of-year assembly, will still go ahead on Friday 11th December. This year it will run all day and 
stages will receive their awards in different sessions. Stage 3 will have their awards presented from 9am, 
Early Stage 1 & Stage 1 from 11:30am and Stage 2 at 1:45pm. Classes will only attend their own stage 
awards and the program will be cut down quite significantly to mainly the award presentations. If your child 
is receiving an award, you will still receive a letter to let you know.  
 
Kindergarten and Year 6 Graduations 
These will be held on Monday 14th December. Kindergarten from 9am and Year 6 from 2pm.  
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Year 6 Formal 
As restrictions have been slightly lifted, this allows us to now have a send-off for our Year 6 students. This 
will be held on Tuesday 15th December 5:30pm-7pm. Activities and times have been modified but we are 
pleased to still be able to give our Year 6 students an opportunity to celebrate their time together at GEPS. 
Unfortunately, Year 5 will not be able to attend. 
 
Leavers 
If you are leaving the school at the end of the year could you please make sure that you inform the office.  
We are well into the planning phase for 2021 and it is very important that we know how many students we 
will have for next year so that we can plan for classes.  
 
Captains and Leaders/ Sport Captains & Vice Captains 
Next week, our students will have an opportunity to vote for Prefects and Captains. Students wishing to be 
prefects in 2021 will present their speeches to the students of GEPS on Monday 23rd November via a zoom 
assembly. With so many quality kids in our school it will be a hard choice. We look forward to hearing their 
speeches.  
 
This week the students wishing to be House Captains & Vice Captains, gave their speeches to each stage 
in their house groups during different parts of the day. Students have voted and we eagerly await these 
winners to be announced at the Sports Assembly. 

 
  
 
 
Graeme McLeod 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Day Date Event 

Monday   Every Week Student Banking (POSTPONED till further notice) 

Monday Every Week Uniform Shop  ONLINE ONLY 

2nd Tuesday Every Month P&C Meeting   (Via Zoom) 

Thursday & Friday Every Week School Canteen Open 

Friday Every Fortnight School Assembly from 1:45pm 
(Via Zoom in the classroom) 

 

                                                         2020 - TERM 4 

Monday  Every Week Gymnastics Stage 1  (K-2) 

Wednesday Every Week Waste Free Wednesday 

Friday 4th December Sports Assembly 2:00pm (students only) 

Friday 12th December  Presentation day (students only) 

Monday  14th December Year 6 Graduation 2pm-3pm (students only) 

Monday 14th December 9am Kindy Graduation (students only) 

Tuesday 15th December Year 6 Farewell 5:30-7:00pm (Year 6 students only) 

Tuesday 15th December  6F & 6B Fun Day (Water Park) 

Tuesday 15TH December Kindy & Stage 1 – Fun Day (Movies) 

Monday 14th December Stage 2 + 3-6M Fun Day (Movies)  

Tuesday 15TH December 5C & 5T Fun Day (Movies) 

   

 

 

NSW GOVERNMENT SCHOOLS TERM DATES 2020 

 

Term 4 2020 Monday 12th October 2020 Wednesday 16th December 2020 

Term 1 2021 Friday 27th January 2021 Thursday 1st April 2021 

Term 2 2021 Monday 19th April 2021 Friday 25th June 2021 

Term 3 2021 Monday 12th July 2021 Friday 17th September 2021 

Term 4 2021 Tuesday 5th October 2021 Friday 17th December 2021 

Please note that 27th and 28th January, 19th April, 12th July, 17th December are School Development 
Days and students do not attend on these days. 

 
 
 
 

Dates for your Calendar 

 



 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents 

We want to offer families more flexibility with their work commitments and child care arrangements and to create more 

opportunities across the whole community. Having Out of School Hours Care available at local schools is a great way to 

achieve this. 

As part of the NSW Government’s $120 million Before and After School Care (BASC) commitment, parents at all NSW 

schools were recently invited to complete a Have Your Say survey. The survey asked parents to tell us how they are using 

Out of School Hours Care, how much it costs them, whether they plan to keep using it, and what difficulties they 

experience in accessing it. The survey results have helped us to better understand the needs of families and what’s 

important to them.  

We are now asking all parents to complete a quick follow-up survey by Friday 27th November 2020. You can access the 

survey at https://surveys.education.nsw.gov.au/s3/OSHCParentSurvey. This information will help us to target the 

rollout of more before Out of School Hours Care services in the right areas 

If your child does not require Out of School Hours care, we ask that you please still complete the first section of this 

survey as it gives us important information about the level of demand at your school. 

The BASC Program team by phone on 1300 244 145 or email at: BASCReform@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
 

 

 

We would love to assist GEPS in purchasing new home readers for each stage if possible. Thank you to 

everyone who has purchased tickets, if you haven’t done so already, there’s still plenty of time to be in 

the running for some awesome prizes.  

 

All prizes are available for viewing online. Ticket 

sales will cease on 7th December at 9am prior to the 

raffle being drawn electronically at 11am. Winners 

will be notified via email and SMS. 

 

Please use this link to purchase your 

tickets: https://go.rallyup.com/53c748 

 

Good luck! 

 

Jess  

President 

GEPS P&C 
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Out of School Hours Care Survey 
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News from Pebbles Snack Cave. 
 
Unfortunately the oven is still out of action so mini pizzas and lunch pizzas are off the menu until further 
notice. 
 
Birthday Buckets are ready to go so please see attached sheet with how to order. 
 
If anyone is keen to help out in the canteen I'd really appreciate it. You don't have to commit to a whole 
day, even an hour is extremely helpful and we have a lot of laughs and coffee. Just send me a message on 
0413 199 647 and we'll arrange something to suit you. 
 
Mel 
Canteen Supervisor 
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Community Notices and Paid Advertising: 

This school newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of publication. The publication of 
such advertisements does not imply endorsement of any product or service by the NSW DEC or Gosford East Public 
School. 

 
                                           

Thank You to Our Raffle 

Sponsors 


